
Martha's Vineyard Intergroup 
PO Box 1058 
Oak Bluffs, MA 02557 
Help Line 508-627-7084 
Website: aaonmv.org 

Minutes of the meeting held December 20, 2023 

Robert M Chairperson 
Suzanne P Treasurer 
Stacy W GSR Rep 
Laura W Secretary 
Dave S Commitment Liaison 
Kathy P, Kristen B, Heather S, Annie W, Steph P, Doug S, James K 

Meeting brought to order by the Chairman. The minutes of the last meeting 
were read and accepted. 

Treasurer's Report 10/19/23 - 11/15/23 
Opening Balance: ………………… $1,830.28 
Debits: 
One Box ………………………….. $76.09 
Verizon ………………………………. $53.38 
Steamship Tickets (Gosnold)……………….….. $172.00 
Methodist Church (Rent for Alcathon)………..$500.00 
Trash Removal (Alcathon)……………………..$40.00 
Stop&Shop (Alcathon)…………………………$174.60 
Reliable (Alcathon)……………………………..$20.97 
Contributions: 
Alcathon basket…………………………………$190.00 
Thursday Edgartown Noon 12 and 12………..$101.00 
Tuesday 123 ……………………………..……. $271.00 
Monday Women’s 6:30…………………………$100.00 
Tuesday Chilmark Big Book……………………$110.00 
Men’s Wednesday Step………………………..$1,000.00 
Ending Balance……………………. $2,565.24 

The treasurer’s report was read and accepted. 

Old Business  

Thanksgiving was a great success with 50 attendees at the 10am meeting and 
75+ at the noon. Thanks to everyone involved. 

http://aaonmv.org/


Christmas Day Alcathon prep is going well. Doug S has volunteered to be the 
point person and cook for the event. He will be reimbursed up to $400 for food 
supplied.  

Holding off on printing new schedules until next meeting. 

Stacy can and will access editing on the website. Benjamin P volunteered to help 
with the website. 

Dave brought us up to date on the ongoing commitments to Gosnold and 
the jail. Approved paying 50% of parking permit for Palmer Ave ($400) for 
Gosnold commitment. The jail commitment was changed from Tuesday 7-8 to 
Thursday 6-7. Six men are eligible to attend the jail meeting, Dave is still taking 
names. 

New Business 

Suzanne (treasurer) is giving up her position, which she has held for two years. 

Voted on and approved amending required sobriety time to 7 months for 
secretary position. 

Nominated and approved Heather S as secretary. 

Early bird meeting has not given anything to Intergroup since April.  

Intergroup rep needed for Early bird. 

A pledge of $189 towards the cost of our website fee was made by Kathy P. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:51pm. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Laura W Secretary 
*Next meeting Wed, January 17, 2024 at 6 pm at the Vineyard House in 
the Pat Gregory Conference Room located upstairs


